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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, March 09, 2010 5:04 PM
To: 'acosta@chevron.com'; 'irobb@chevron.com'; 'StacieHF@chevron.com'
Cc: 'Evans, Charlotte'; 'Kiernan, James'
Subject: Geotracker and ACEH FTP Site Uploads

Hi all, 
 
I’m slowly making my way through the Chevron cases and have found that there has been a distinct drop off in uploads to 
the ACEH ftp site, especially for groundwater monitoring (at whatever interval) since mid 2008 (but not limited to 
gwm??).  I’d like to request that each of your sites be checked for currency at the County’s web database, rather than issue 
a directive letter.  I’d suspect it would be appreciated by all parties (but let me know☺). 
 
Please also cross check Geotracker as a while back there were not a significant number of quarterly (or other) reports for 
2009 that had been uploaded to Geotracker; however, that may have changed more recently as I’m seeing more.  For 
Geotracker this would obviously include GEO_WELL, EDFs, and etc.  Since ACEH is required by Resolution 2009-42 to 
conduct the “Impediments to Closure” review, I am also taking the time to update the Geotracker database, and there had 
been a dearth of reports and other related items to accept.  I can’t accept reports on Geotracker until I actually see a copy 
of the data has been submitted to the County (to the web database), as I can’t check accuracy until that point. 
 
Thanks for your help in advance.  And, if you’ve got questions, please let me know. 
Best, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 


